
ADMISSION  OF  EXCHANGE
AND  FOREIGN  STUDENTS

The District will not admit students who have graduated from their respective school systems.

Preference will be given to sponsoring organization(s) that have representative(s) living in the Joseph 
City School District.

The host families of foreign exchange students who attend District schools must reside within the 
attendance area of the school that will be attended.

High school diplomas will not be awarded.  A certificate of achievement attendance may be awarded at 
the graduation commencement when appropriate.

Sponsoring organizations must provide evidence that each student has sufficient oral and reading 
proficiency in the English language to assure profitable educational and social experiences during the 
exchange year.

Each foreign student should plan to attend a District school for the school year, not for a single semester 
or a partial school year.  Exceptions may be approved by the principal.

Each school may determine whether it is a requirement for host families to have teen-agers who attend 
the host school.

The District does not provide foreign students with financial assistance for such things as class rings, 
yearbooks, activity cards, or lunches.

Each school shall designate a person (school coordinator) to be the contact between the school and the 
sponsoring organization, to the host family and the District office.

Foreign exchange students will not be considered in computing class rank and, therefore, will not be 
eligible for any academic honors.


